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April 4, 2002 
Honorable Debra Bowen, Chair

Senate Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee 

State Capitol, Rm. 4040

Sacramento, CA 95814

 

SUBJECT:    Support for SB 1863 

Dear Senator Bowen,

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports SB 1863, as amended, April 1, 2002.  The bill would add language specifying as a state policy objective that governmental institutions, in a broad sense, be provided advanced telecommunications services in recognition of their economic and societal role. This expands the scope for the California Public Utilities Commission to extend California Teleconnect Fund support to local public community centers to provide public Internet access. Currently, schools, libraries, public healthcare, and community based organizations are eligible recipients of these funds.

ORA understands the intent of this language is to add flexibility to the current universal service programs to increase economic and societal benefits to Californians, but not to use ratepayer surcharges for generic governmental advanced telecommunications needs currently funded from other governmental revenues.

Respectfully,

David Morse

Senior Manager

(916) 327-2301

cc:

Linda Adams, Governor’s Office 
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